
Hello CCCOE Colleagues.  
  
I am writing to you tonight in response to a news story that has surfaced in a few publications 
(including the San Francisco Chronicle), as this has caught us all by surprise. The stories make 
reference to a letter distributed today from State Superintendent of Schools, Tony Thurmond, 
where he offers an opinion that schools may not reopen this school year. Please note, that at 
this time, this is not a directive nor guidance from any state office, including the governor’s 
office or the California Department of Public Health. While these concerns were discussed on a 
call with the county superintendents yesterday, there was never an indication that any 
decisions about this had been determined.  
  
Here is the language from Tony Thurmond's letter regarding schools potentially not being in 
session the rest of the year, "Due to the current safety concerns and needs for ongoing social 
distancing it currently appears that our students will not be able to return to school campuses 
before the end of the school year. This is in no way to suggest that school is over for the year, 
but rather we should put all efforts into strengthening our delivery of education through 
distance learning." - Tony Thurmond, State Superintendent of Schools 
  
While we are not ruling out the possibility that the suspension of in-class instruction could 
extend beyond the current May 1stguidance, we always wait for the appropriate guidance, in 
consultation with our own local public health department, before issuing any such direction.  
  
As you know, things are always subject to change. Should there be any official recommendation 
to extend our current closure, I promise to let you know as soon as possible. In the meantime, 
we will continue with the wonderful work we are doing as we continue to forge a path of 
support for our school districts, and quality distance learning for students in our programs. 
  
As always, please feel free to contact me with questions or concerns. 
  
With respect, 
  
Lynn  
  
Lynn Mackey 
Superintendent of Schools 
Contra Costa County Office of Education 
77 Santa Barbara Road 
Pleasant Hill, CA 94523 
925-942-3432 
www.cocoschools.org 
  

 

http://www.cocoschools.org/

